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  Draft Minutes

1. Call to Order:

President Bryson called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. on August 23, 2000.

2. Roll Call:

Board Members Present:

Marion Bryson

Gilbert Bibber

David Brown

Tom Moore – via telephone

Emmette Randle, Jr.

Board Members Absent:

None.

Staff Members Present:

Mike Armstrong, General Manager

Lloyd Lowrey, Legal Counsel 

Dave Meza, District Engineer

Suresh Prasad, Accounting Supervisor

Rich Youngblood

Connie Chavoya

Paula Carina, Board Clerk

Audience:

Mel Vercoe
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3. Questions from the Public on any item not on the Agenda:

Mr. Vercoe expressed his concern over the possible development at Armstrong Ranch and the possibility of seawater intrusion into the Marina water supply.  President Bryson asked Mr. Vercoe to write to the District with his questions and Mr. Armstrong assured Mr. Vercoe that the Marina Coast Water District staff would contact him and answer any questions that he may have.

Director Randle raised the issue of the capability of the Desal Plant to provide for customer’s needs.  Mr. Armstrong answered that the Desal Plant can provide approximately 10% of the water needed for the City of Marina.  If a catastrophe should occur and all the wells were damaged, the Desal Plant could sustain the city for a period of time under extreme water conservation measures.

4.
Consent Agenda:

Director Randle requested item 4B to be removed from the Consent Agenda, and Mr. Armstrong stated that staff would like to remove item 4C from the Consent Agenda.

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved the Consent Agenda, consisting of item A) Approve Minutes of July 26, 2000. With a vote of 5-Ayes, 0-Noes, and 0 Absent the motion was passed.

4-B
Approve July 2000 Expenditures:

Director Randle inquired into the truck maintenance supplies; i.e. oil, brake shoes, brake fluid, brake pads and degreaser.  He wanted to know if any of the employees were certified mechanics.  Mr. Armstrong said that he understood the nature of Director Randle’s question and would bring the information to the Operations and Maintenance Committee.

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Director Brown; the Board approved the July 2000 Expenditures.  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

4-C
Surfline.com Lease Agreement:

Mr. Armstrong stated that the Marina Coast Water District was still waiting for Surfline to comment on the changes that were made to the proposed agreement by the District’s legal counsel.
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4-C
Surfline.com Lease Agreement (continued):

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Director Randle; the Board authorized the General Manager to approve the Surfline.com Lease Agreement with the stipulation that no significant changes be made from the changes that were made by the District’s legal counsel. The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

5.
Adopt Resolution No. 2000-21 to Approve Construction & Transfer of Infrastructure Agreement for 3293 Marina Drive:

Director Brown excused himself from the panel over a conflict of interest.  

Mr. Meza explained Mr. Gisse would be subdividing the property located at 3293 Marina Drive, into 3 residential lots.  He will construct water and sewer lines and transfer those to the District in the Infrastructure Agreement.  President Bryson asked where the property is located.

Director Moore questioned if there were any differences between this agreement and the Districts standard infrastructure agreement.  Mr. Meza stated that the only difference is that there are no recycled water provisions, as there are no common areas to be serviced by recycled water.  Director Moore asked what the total capacity charges are.  Mr. Meza stated that the capacity charges are approximately $15,000.00, plus inspection charges.  Director Moore asked what the inspection charges run.  Mr. Youngblood stated that inspection charges are 2% of the construction costs and the developer must submit a bill showing construction costs of the water and sewer lines and then the District will charge 2% of that amount.

On motion by Director Randle, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved Resolution No. 2000-21 to Approve Construction & Transfer of Infrastructure Agreement for 3293 Marina Drive. The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

President Bryson recessed the meeting from 7:37 p.m. until 7:41 p.m. to allow Mr. Prasad time to set up his presentation.  
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6.
Approve and Adopt District Technology Plan, dated August 2000, and Authorize the General Manager to Make Recommended Hardware and Software Purchases Not to Exceed $100,000.00:

Legal counsel advised that a Resolution needs to be implemented for the Technology Plan.  Staff prepared Resolution No. 2000-23 to Adopt District Technology Plan, and passed it out to Board members prior to the meeting.

Mr. Prasad provided the Board with a PowerPoint presentation of the proposed District Technology Plan.  He explained the inadequacies of the District’s current software, and the cost of upgrading the software.  Mr. Prasad elaborated that with the new technology plan, the District’s ability to supply their customers with timely and accurate information will greatly improve by allowing several system operations to occur simultaneously.  The new system will be fully integrated to provide many key functions that the District is now handling in separate areas. 

Mr. Prasad explained that until a permanent location is found for the Fort Ord office, that staff will have the ability to connect to the server by modem, but only e-mail will be accessible by the employees.  When the new consolidated District office is complete, and all employees are in the same location, everyone will then be connected to the server.

Director Moore moved to adopt the District Technology Plan with the addition that, within one year, the staff would provide an inventory of all District owned hardware and software, and develop a strategy to fully integrate all District systems into the Technology Plan.   

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved and adopted the District Technology Plan, dated August 2000, and authorized the General Manager to make recommended hardware and software purchases not to exceed $100,000.00, with Director Moore’s additions included.  The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

7.
Review Open House Preparations and Adopt Resolution No. 2000-22 to Amend Resolution No. 2000-19/Budget for FY 2000/2001:

Mr. Youngblood updated the Board on the preparations and activities that are being planned for the Open House.  He highlighted the day’s activities and the displays inside and outside the District office.  Mr. Youngblood thanked Director Randle for offering to help with the BBQ, and Director Randle stated that he would like to see all the other Directors helping out too.
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7.
Review Open House Preparations and Adopt Resolution No. 2000-22 to Amend Resolution No. 2000-19/Budget for FY 2000/2001 (continued):

President Byrson requested that Mr. Youngblood explain reverse osmosis in a way that everyone can understand.  Mr. Youngblood stated that he would explain it in a clearer manner. 

President Bryson stated that when the clean up of the office and grounds are complete, he would like the District to maintain the upkeep of the areas.  Mr. Armstrong stated that the District would indeed maintain the facilities and grounds.

Parking was discussed as well as seating and eating areas.  Director Randle suggested borrowing tables and chairs from the American Legion.  Mr. Youngblood will check with the American Legion.

Director Moore stated that the Open House plans sound great.  He also would like to see Committee volunteers invited to participate and to make sure that those volunteers have meaningful tasks.  Director Moore asked if Mr. Youngblood could bring out the model landscape plans for the Water Conservation display?  Mr. Youngblood informed him that he would display them at the Open House.

Vice-President Bibber questioned if the clarifier tanks would be roped off and Mr. Youngblood informed him that the Marina Pony Baseball is going to loan plastic fencing to help block those areas off.

Director Randle inquired if there is a conflict with the Open House taking place just before the District elections.  Mr. Lowrey stated that he did not believe that the Open House violates the Political Reform Act.  President Bryson suggested inviting the other candidates running for Board seats, to volunteer and join in the activities.  Mr. Armstrong will invite the other candidates to join the District Open House.

On motion by Director Moore, seconded by Vice-President Bibber; the Board approved Resolution No. 2000-22 to Amend Resolution No. 2000-19/Budget for FY 2000/2001. The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes
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8.
General Manager’s Report:

A.
Strategic Plan Update:


Mr. Armstrong stated that if there were any questions, he would be glad to respond to them.  President Bryson questioned how firm the target dates on the objectives were.  Mr. Armstrong informed him that dates were staff’s best estimates; firm, but could change depending on various factors.  He then encouraged the Board members to consider attending a CSDA seminar in Monterey on September 27th – 29th. 

9.
Staff Reports:

A.
Regional Urban Recycled Water Project Update:

Mr. Meza explained that the District has received two EDA grants and by early 2001 MCWD will be ready to begin environmental documentation.  President Bryson and Mr. Armstrong shared that MCWD and MRWPCA staffs are continuing to meet and discuss coordination and cooperation between the agencies.


B.
Corporate Yard Activities Update:
Mr. Meza explained that the 12th Street extension is proceeding with demolition beginning within 4 to 6 months.  The District’s Fort Ord office will need to be relocated and two options are currently being reviewed.   The District can either move to and refurbish existing structures, or lease Modular Office Trailers.  When staff has decided which option to choose, it will be brought to the appropriate committee and then to the Board.


C.
Water Conservation Issues:

1.
Customer Survey:

Director Moore inquired when the survey was going to be presented to the Board.  Mr. Youngblood told him that it wouldn’t take place until February to allow the District time to implement the new billing software.

Discussion followed on the responsibilities and authority of the WCC.  Board consensus is that the Commission should continue to act as an advisory body to the Board, bringing recommended items to the Board for action.



2.
Community Education Program:

Mr. Youngblood outlined the Community Education Program for the Board.
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9.
Staff Reports (continued):

C.
Water Conservation Issues (continued):

3.
Best Management Practices:

Mr. Youngblood explained the Best Management Practices and the five top priority BMP’s that the WCC had recommended.



4.
Water Softener Education Program:

Mr. Youngblood updated the Board on water softener issues.  He explained that the WCC wants to inform the public that it has a choice of using water softeners and/or using them on a limited basis. Public information should include that Potassium Chloride works as well as Sodium Chloride and is less harmful to the environment.

Director Brown would like to see the public encouraged to cut back or to stop using water softeners.  He would like to see information provided to the public stating that the water in Marina is soft and much softer than it was 10 years ago due to the deep aquifers, so customers need to adjust their water softeners or stop using them altogether. 


D.
National Refractories Property:

Mr. Meza updated the Board on the District’s investigation into the National Refractories property.  Mr. Armstrong informed the Board that the District and the City of Marina are also discussing possibilities of this property.  President Bryson encouraged each of the Board members to take a tour of the property.

10.
Committee Reports:

A. Water Conservation Commission:

Minutes of the August 10, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet.  No further discussion followed.

B. Operations & Maintenance Committee:

Minutes of the August 9, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet. No further discussion followed.
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10.
Committee Reports (continued):

C. Budget & Personnel Committee:

Minutes of the August 10, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet.  No further discussion followed.  

D. Joint City/District Committee:

Minutes of the August 2, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet.  No further discussion followed.

E. Projects and Planning Committee:

Minutes of the August 9, 2000 meeting were included in the Board packet. No further discussion followed.

F. MRWPCA:

No comments.

G.
LAFCO:

No comments.

H.
JPIA:

No comments.

President Bryson requested to move item 13 before item 11. President Bryson adjourned the regular meeting at 9:28 p.m. and the Board entered into Closed Session.

13.
Closed Session:



a.
Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6

Conference with Labor Negotiator








Agency Negotiator:
Marion Bryson







Unrepresented employee:
General Manager






b.
Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957.6

Conference with Labor Negotiator

Agency Negotiator:
Marion Bryson

Unrepresented employee:
Fort Ord Projects Director
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The Board reconvened in regular session at 9:46 p.m. 

14.
Possible Action on Contracts of General Manager and Fort Ord Projects Director:

Mr. Lowrey reported out the action taken by the Board in Closed Session.  Agreements between the District and the General Manager and Fort Ord Projects Director shall be modified in the Health Care paragraphs to read: Fort Ord Projects Director – include “medical and health care”and allows the Projects Director to roll over, to the next succeeding year of service, if any, no more than $1,560.00 of any unused health care reimbursement.  The General Manager’s agreement shall read the same, allowing, no more than $2,294.00 of any unused health care reimbursement to be rolled over to the next succeeding year of service.

On motion by Director Brown, seconded by Director Randle; the Board move to amend the General Manager and Fort Ord Projects Director’s contract agreements as indicated above. The motion was passed.

Director Brown
-
Yes

President Bryson

-
Yes


Director Randle
-
Yes

Vice-President Bibber 
-
Yes






Director Moore
-
Yes

Director Moore adjourned from the meeting at 9:49 p.m.

11.
Board Comments:

Director Moore:

No comments.

Director Brown:

No comments.

Vice President Bibber:
On September 12, MRWPCA is sponsoring a presentation on the effects of potassium chloride verses sodium chloride.  Vice-President Bibber is unsure of the forum but plans on attending.  Mr. Armstrong stated that he would find out what the forum is and who is invited. Vice-President Bibber thanked Board and staff for the flowers he received.

Director Randle:

Wood chips around the abandoned well sites will keep the grass and weeds down.   Mr. Armstrong will research this issue with staff.

President Bryson:

No comments.

12.
District Correspondence:

President Bryson stated that he received the letter from Mr. Connelly and was appreciative of the letter from Mr. Sweigert.
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12.
District Correspondence (continued):

Mr. Armstrong commented that he has discussed a possible community meeting for the Preston Park area with Jane Barr of Mid-Peninsula Housing.  Mr. Armstrong and Mr. John Longley have discussed co-hosting the forum and they are looking for a location and deciding on a date to hold the forum.

15.
Adjournment:

Meeting was adjourned at 9:56 p.m.

APPROVED:









______________________________









Marion R. Bryson, President

ATTEST:

__________________________________

Michael D. Armstrong, General Manager
